TOWN OF WASHINGTON-RUSK COUNTY

TOWN BOARD MEETING
April 9, 2019
1.) Meeting called to order at 6:30PM. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.

2.) ‘New board members were installed; oaths of office were recited and notarized. Board
members for the next term are as follows: Betsy Patterson, chairperson; Deb Klund, clerk;
Margaret Linskey, treasurer; Kurt Gorsegner, supervisor; and Jen Lehman, supervisot.

3.) Kurt Gorsegner made a motion to approved board minutes from the previous
meeting. Jen Lehman seconded. All approved and motion carried.

4. There was no public comment.
5.) Treasurer’s report was presented
6. Clerk’s report. Reviewed BOR date and explained about ordering new training

material. Open book is on May 4 and BOR is May 14. Discussion on Annual Meeting date. It
will be May 7, 2019 at 6:30 PM to be followed by the monthly meeting. Shared information
received in the mail.

7.) Chairman’s report. Betsy shared that members are invited to National Day of Prayer
onMay 2. Also discussed call from landowner who wants a driveway to county Rd E from her
residence. She was referred to the county. Suggestion from county recycling that town put a
dumpster at Thornapple landfill for spring and fall clean-up. Kurt suggested town wait to see if
any residents are interested as we would then need to have someone man it. Betsy shared the
WTA meeting is April 25 for those who can attend. Discussion regarding election results and
how they are reported to town residents. River Rd sign was knocked down and will be put up
when able. Discussion with treasurer regarding the Repka bill. Peggy brought picture sent to
her by resident, still arguing over payment. Decision to ask Richard to talk again with resident
when he returns. Ntera requested to install and maintain facilities on highway right of way in
township. Question on whether they needed a utility permit. Discussion that they did and Betsy
will let them know. Talk about Road Review. It will be on May 18th at 8AM. Chairperson,
both supervisors and Jack will attend. Discussion of Jack’s successor and Jack being at next
meeting.

8.) Reviewed and Paid bills. Betsy Patterson made a motion to do so which was seconded
by Kurt Gorsegner. All approved and motion carried.

9) . Meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM. Jen Lehman made a motion to adjourn and was
seconded by Kurt Gorsegner. All approved and motion carried. Next meeting is May 7, 2019.

Sincerely,

nY

Deb Klund, clerk



